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Background 
 
The homeowner at 22 Texas, who recently purchased the home, called in to the City requesting 
that the “No Parking” signs along Texas, just north of Walton, be removed.   
 
Summary 
 
The new homeowner had indicated that based upon discussions with the previous property 
owner, the reason the signs were originally installed was due to the home being utilized as a 
“Group Home” type facility and street parking problems associated with its use.  
 
The reasoning for removing the signs is that guests of the new homeowner were issued parking 
violations by the Sheriff’s Department for parking in the street. 
 
The engineering department has verified with the Building Department that indeed this home is 
owned by a new property owner and is no longer being used as “Group Home” facility. 
 
Conclusion 

 
Based upon the information above, the recommendation is made that the signs be removed, as 
they no longer serve their original intent.  Attached is a copy of the original TCO PK-57.1. 
 
 
 
Paul G. Shumejko, P.E., PTOE 
Transportation Engineer 
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